HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

August 25, 2009

2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Anita Fisher-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Lesley Bone-teacher, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors: None

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed August agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Fisher-1st, Bone -2nd)

Mrs. Handel submitted the SBDM Council Annual Report for the 2008-2009 school year.  Committee approved report as presented.  (Bone-1st, Cofer-2nd)

Mrs. Handel discussed the Hardin County Schools Board of Education funding (through a grant) to purchase Compass Learning for all elementary schools that wish to have it.  It would provide compatible program aligned with MAP scores to create learning paths for individual students based on needs.  The committee agreed unanimously to request Compass funding. (Fisher-1st, Bone-2nd)

ESS budget was discussed.   Mrs. Handel discussed the funds allocated.  Committee agreed unanimously to use all available ESS funds including stimulus funds to go toward the purchase of 3 part time ESS intervention assistants.  (Fisher-1st, Bone-2nd)

Mrs. Handel shared that Stacey Elliott and Sharon Kennedy had been recommended for ESS intervention assistant positions.  One vacancy still remains and will be filled in the coming month.

Committee members completed the certificate of receipt of written documentation regarding SBDM laws and meeting regulations.  Mrs. Handel read over the statement of ethics and members signed.

Members assembled binders for the upcoming term.  Mrs. Handel helped orient members to the organization of the binder.  

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for review.  Mrs. Bone and Mrs. Cofer asked that the custodians work on removing a metal anchor that was recently uncovered in the vicinity of the playground.  

In other items, Mrs, Handel discussed special education stimulus monies that had recently been allocated to the school.  Teachers have requested technology, classroom resources, and additional textbooks and resource material be purchased with the monies.    Council agreed those items would be beneficial to our students.  (Cofer-1st, Bone-2nd) 

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:54 p.m.  

